12th September 2025

Christ Church Upper Armley

Cofe Primary School Newsletter



Abbey Trust Primary 100 Words

Oracy will:

Value your voice Improve your vocabulary Develop your language and expression

WEEK 2

Accurate | Achieve | Acquire

Our Award Winners this week are: Headteachers Award

Reception - Deba and Charlotte

Year 1 - Idrees and Lara

Year 2 - Naomi and Sam

Year 3 - Leo S. and Alex

Year 4 - Lennon and Iris

Year 5 - Joni and Melody

Year 6 - Ayaan and Brayden

Attendance Prize Winners

Reception - Ali and Nnamdi

Year 1 - Sydney and Theo

Year 2 - Casey and Hassan

Year 3 - Nora and Ivan

Year 4 - Zaynab and Micah

Year 5 - Aizah and Rebecca

Year 6 - Chizzi and Skylar

Well done everyone!

Attendance Matters

Every school day is a new opportunity to learn, grow and shine. When children attend regularly, they don't just keep up with lessons; they also build friendships, confidence and skills that will last a lifetime. Well done to the 94.6% of children who attended every day. We aim to work in partnership to support all children to have a successful start to the school year.

Reception News

Reception class have settled in fabulously, they are absolute superstars. They have loved having Year 6 buddies, which I am sure the parents have heard all about. They join us every playtime and lunchtime and the children have especially loved playing hide and seek.





We Did It! Our School Has Earned the Eco-Schools Green Flag Award with Distinction!

We are super excited to share some amazing news—our school has been given the Eco-Schools Green Flag Award with Distinction! This means we've done a fantastic job looking after our planet.

A big thank you to our brilliant Eco-group, who have worked really hard to help us reduce, reuse, and recycle. They've made sure our school is greener and cleaner, and they're not stopping now!

We're very proud of everyone who helped. Let's keep up the great work and continue to care for our world every day!



HEALTHY FAMILIES: GROWING UP



Healthy, thriving children and families



HENRY's free Healthy Families: Growing Up programme is for parents and carers of primary school age children. It will help you develop a healthier, happier lifestyle that the whole family can enjoy.

The programme covers these 5 themes across 8 sessions and provides everything you need to help your children flourish.

- Feeling more confident as a parent
- Physical activity for the whole family
- What children and the whole family eats
- Family lifestyle habits
- Enjoying life as a family

Who can attend?

This course is being delivered by Inner West Cluster.

If your child is aged 5-11 and attends one of our

Cluster schools, you are welcome to attend.

Cluster schools include:

Armley Park
Christ Church
Five Lanes
Castleton
Cobden
Greenhill
Lawns Park
Lower Wortley
St Bartholomew's
Whingate



"THIS WAS THE BEST THING I

COULD POSSIBLY HAVE DONE TO

HELP ME BE A BETTER MUM"





Programm e details

Start date: Monday 29th September 2025

Time: 12.30-2.30pm

Venue: St John's Church, Dixon Lane Road, LS12 4RU

Duration: 8 weeks (exc. Half term)

For further information or to secure a place, please contact: Kayleigh Loveday, Family Support Worker on 07712214151 or k.loveday@castletonleeds.org.uk

CCUA Primary School **Newsletter**

REMINDERS



Our School Day

7:30am - Breakfast Club (application only)

8:00am - Free Breakfast Club (application only)

8:30am - School gates open

Children arriving after the gates close, at 8:50am, should come to the office with an adult to ensure they are signed in to get their attendance mark and give their lunch choice.

3:05pm - School gates open



Attendance (absences and appointments)

If your child is going to be absent from school, for any reason, please report this before 9am. We ask that you provide letters/texts about appointments. There are two ways you can report absences and appointments:

by email - ccua-attendance@ccuaprimary.co.uk (please do not use any other email to report absences)

by telephone - 0113 2638606 (messages may be left on this number)



Uniform and Clothing

Please ensure your child's name is in clothing they wear to school so lost clothing may be returned to the correct child.

Our school uniform is available from My Clothing - www.myclothing.com



Contact details

Please remember to let us know of any changes for your child's address, telephone numbers, or medical information so that your child's records can be updated.



Parking

Please help us to keep all our children safe by parking carefully, away from street corners, zigzags and yellow line markings at the beginning and end of the school day. Everyone should be able to see clearly to cross the roads safely.



School Office

The school office is open from 8am-3:30pm.

